
July 31, 2025

Secretary Kristi Noem 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
2707 Martin Luther King Jr Ave., SE
Washington, D.C. 20528

Director Joseph B. Edlow
U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services
20 Massachusetts Avenue, NW
Washington, D.C. 20529

Dear Secretary Noem and Director Edlow,

We write to express our continued support for Ukrainians who have been granted temporary status in the United States 
through the Uniting for Ukraine program. We ask your administration to take swift, decisive actions to preserve legal 
status and work authorization for Ukrainians who have found safety in the United States amid the devastating conflict 
brought upon their homeland.

Five months ago, we marked three years since Vladimir Putin launched his full-scale, unprovoked, and illegal invasion of 
Ukraine. This brutal assault on Ukraine’s sovereignty and democracy has forced millions to flee their homeland in search 
of safety. Since February 24, 2022, tens of thousands of Ukrainians have sought refuge in the United States. For many of 
them, the Uniting for Ukraine (U4U) program has provided a vital humanitarian lifeline, offering a pathway to safety, 
dignity, and hope.

Many individuals and families from Ukraine received travel authorization to the United States, a lawful status and 
temporary basis for work authorization through the Uniting for Ukraine program for up to two years. However, 
Ukrainians in our districts are increasingly seeing their statuses and work authorization lapse under expiring grants of 
parole offered under the program. After years of being employed, paying taxes, and contributing to our neighborhoods, 
Ukrainians in our districts now live in uncertainty–a state of limbo that hurts communities and employers alike who’ve 
sought to help this population. We believe a series of limited, concrete actions within your authority could protect this 
population as hostilities continue in Ukraine, such as:

1) Adjudicate outstanding requests for lawful status, work authorization: Many Ukrainians have applied for re-
parole, Temporary Protected Status, and work authorization but have not had their applications adjudicated by U.S. 
Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) under an administrative hold. We urge USCIS to swiftly adjudicate 
outstanding employment authorization and other benefits requests from U4U beneficiaries under the June 9 
“Adjudication of Requests filed by Parolees Under Specified Parole Programs” memo. Backlog reduction efforts 
would make a substantial difference in providing certainty and clarity to thousands of Ukrainian individuals and 
families who sought relief in a timely manner.

2) Re-parole and/or parole extensions for Ukrainians with expiring parole: Under the operational lifting of the 
USCIS administrative pause, DHS should accept, consider, and adjudicate new applications for re-parole from U4U
beneficiaries, or deploy a limited parole extension process on a case-by-case basis. These processes would provide 
an orderly framework for Ukrainians to preserve an expiring status and/or work authorization outside of the 
backlogged asylum system.

We are grateful for your administration’s support for peace in Ukraine. Until that is achieved, we ask you to preserve 
protections for those affected by this terrible war.

Sincerely,



Mike Quigley
Member of Congress

Marcy Kaptur
Member of Congress

Chellie Pingree
Member of Congress

Brian K. Fitzpatrick
Member of Congress

Eleanor Holmes Norton
Member of Congress

Danny K. Davis
Member of Congress

Dan Goldman 
Member of Congress

Josh Gottheimer
Member of Congress

Henry C. "Hank" Johnson, Jr.
Member of Congress

Seth Magaziner
Member of Congress

Pramila Jayapal
Member of Congress

Eugene Simon Vindman
Member of Congress

Thomas R. Suozzi
Member of Congress

Jennifer L. McClellan
Member of Congress

Marilyn Strickland
Member of Congress
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Lloyd Doggett
Member of Congress

Seth Moulton
Member of Congress

Nikema Williams
Member of Congress

Eric Swalwell
Member of Congress

Greg Landsman
Member of Congress

Steve Cohen
Member of Congress

Raja Krishnamoorthi
Member of Congress

Brendan F. Boyle
Member of Congress

Adam Smith
Member of Congress

Dina Titus
Member of Congress

Joseph D. Morelle
Member of Congress

Mary Gay Scanlon
Member of Congress

Rick Larsen
Member of Congress

Robert J. Menendez
Member of Congress
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William R. Keating
Member of Congress

Chrissy Houlahan
Member of Congress

Greg Casar
Member of Congress

Shri Thanedar
Member of Congress

Jason Crow
Member of Congress

Maggie Goodlander
Member of Congress

Jim Costa
Member of Congress
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